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Welcome to the first Counselling in Prisons Newsletter. 

Introduction.

The aims of the newsletter are to inform and communicate the work of therapy in prisons and promote excellence in practice.  The plan is to widen the participation of the network through the newsletter, to invite members to comment on practice, ethical and other related issues and for members to contribute to the newsletter.  It will provide a medium where members can be updated on both policy and consultation as well an opportunity share best practice and pool expertise. 

The network continues to grow extensively through the UK – we now have over 70 members.  You can network through the CPN website, but do a need a password as members details are confidential and password protected.  Please use the discussion facilities within the network to make contact with members. www.pn.counselling.co.uk 

Toolkit for Working with Victims of Sexual Violence and Trauma.

This has now been completed.  It comprises of 

· video / DVD, 

· interactive CD Rom textbook, and 

· a training handbook.  

I’m hoping to get this formally published in the next few months.  If you would like more information about the toolkit, please let me know.

5-year Strategy Document.

Following this years Conference at Ripon and York, St John’s, work has begun on the 5-year strategy document.  This will be sent out to members for consultation, comment and feedback.  The document will be formally launched at next year’s conference in York, in June, as well the Expert Reference Group.  

National policy Documents and Consultations

Bradley Report.

I would like to draw your attention to these reports and would value your feedback on it in relation to therapy in prisons and the criminal justice system generally. www.justice.gov.uk/../bradley-mental-health-cjs-gov-response.htm
Corston Report

 I would also like to recommend this document for further reading re women in the Criminal; justice system

www.homeoffice.gov.uk/documents/corston-report/
NICE Self - Harm Consultation.

There is an NICE consultation going our for self-harm.  I’m keen to get a custodial perspective on this, in relation to self- harm in prisons, so if you have any thoughts or views that I can send on to NICE, please send them through to me and I’ll send them on the NICE.

3rd Annual Conference CPN, YORK 2010.

This is now in the planning stage, and a call for abstracts has gone out – details on the CPN website.  The 3rd annual Conference will take place sometime in June at York St John’s, date 10 June, This as always plans to be an excellent conference plenty of time for networking. For further details contact Ruth at YSJ   r.weatherill@yorksj.ac.uk
Ethical Framework.

At last year’s conference, a number of members raised their concern in relation to having an ethical framework for working therapeutically in the custodial setting.  I am in the process of looking at this now, but would value any comments or views in terms of content.  This will be sent out for member consultation in the next few months.

Other work in progress.

This includes:

· Toolkit for self harm

· Toolkit for working with pre-trial therapy.

Please send any comments or ideas for future newsletter to 

Peter Jones, Chair: Counselling in Prisons Network at

 petesu@corfe-mullen.freeserve.uk
